EMIERT Meeting
March 4, 2016   11 am (ET) via Blackboard
Recording available at:  http://go.library.illinois.edu/undergrad_bc_playback
Present:  Catharine Bomhold, Leslie Campbell Hime, Hazel Walker, Mimi Lee, Lori Mestre, Tess Tobin 
Approval of February Minutes
Motion to approve was made by Mimi Lee and seconded by Catherine Bomhold
Last Meeting Follow-Up
· Courtesy/free 1yr EMIERT membership for Spectrum Scholars
· Leslie reported that this was extended to all 2015-2016 Spectrum Scholars and 11 accepted.  Leslie will send out welcome letters today and will let them know about the call for volunteers.  She will also add the letter to the ALA connect folder under Correspondence, including templates.
· Appointment to ODLOS Advisory Committee from EMIERT E-Board
· Mimi Lee accepted the EMIERT representative membership to this committee.  Mimi described the goals of the committee with the new structure which includes representatives of all of the ethnic caucuses (18 members, 3 members at large).  They will be discussing the mission, activities.  Jody Gray is working on putting this together. A chair will be selected from one of the members at large. More details will come at ALA annual.  Previously the ODLOS and the Committee on Diversity saw varying degrees of activity and the hope is that this merger will provide more productivity and representation.  Mimi had led the transition process.
· EMIERT representative to JIC  
· Katherine Trouend-Trend suggested to include the call for an EMIERT representative to the Jewish Information Committee (JIC) in the call to volunteers which will occur in April. 
· Annual programs and EMIERT meetings:
· Bus Tour: Friday June 24th 1-4pm.   
· The David Cohen award will presented to Alabi at the beginning of “Intercultural Programs and Academic Libraries: An Urban Perspective” (Saturday, June 25- 8:30-10:00 tentatively)
· General membership meeting –Saturday, June 25th, 10:30 11:30
· The Achievement in Diversity award  will be presented at the beginning of  “Let the Circle be Unbroken: Meditations on a Successful Mentoring Circle in 2014”  (Saturday, June 25  3-4:00)
· E-board meeting—Sunday, June 26 ,10:30 – noon
· All committee meeting  Sunday, June 26, 12-1:00
· The Chronicle of Florida’s Jews Program – Sunday, June 26, 1-2:30 pm
New Business
· Annual program request for technical support
· There was a request from a panelist from “Let the Circle be Unbroken” for internet and technical support.  The key presenter will be in GHANA during that time and had hoped for a Skype set up.  Internet access in the room would be $240.00.  However, we would also need a hardline if for a presenter, which would cost an additional $1000.00 to set up.  The committee discussed this.  Because there is no funding for this, as well as the difficulties with consistency with Skype, we thought it would be better to have someone from the presentation team present this. Leslie will ask if there is someone else who can present her work.  That program is paired with the Achievement in Diversity award so we do want it to occur.
· Annual program name and format change
· Leslie mentioned that there was a name change for one program, from “Sunshine State Jews” to “Chronicle of Florida’s Jews”.  It will be Sunday, June 26 1-2:30 pm.  The presenter emailed that there will be no time for questions, because the PowerPoint will take the full 90 minutes.  There is a 30 minute buffer between sessions so there will be time afterwards for questions. Leslie will also see if the EMIERT programs can be co-located, since the EMIERT all committee meeting occurs right next to this program.
· ALCTS co-sponsorship request
· There was a request to co-sponsor a program, in name only (and to co-publicize) from another group. Leslie will request an abstract of the program and send to the board via email to vote on this.
· Annual Program Bus Tour Logistics
· The Eatonville (Zora Neal Thurston) bus tour, Friday June 24th 1-4 pm, is listed on the ALA registration site.  Mimi asked if the EMIERT board is responsible for attending.  Mimi and Lori cannot attend.   Tess can attend.
· Cost.  The bus and picnic/box lunch will be $40.00 if we have 34 registrants.  Anything beyond that would be profit for EMIERT, although we are not looking for a profit.  It is a ½ hour ride to Eatonville on the bus.  Tess is working with an individual for the tour—which will also have a cost.  Another person from the Univ. of Central Florida—has an archive of her materials—and could talk about the materials.    Tess will continue with logistics and send something we can send out to publicize this next week.
· Position vacancies
· There is an opening for the chair of the Ethnic Archives task force, which will be part of the call for volunteers.
· There is also a vacancy for Member-at-Large. There has been a self-nomination and that name will be on the ballot, along with the option to write in a candidate.
· ALA Accounting has asked for a representative from EMIERT to the Planning and Budget Assembly (PBA). Round Tables choose their own PBA reps, who serve one year terms, beginning and ending at Annual Conference.
PBA reps are required to attend the PBA meetings at Midwinter and Annual Conference, from 1-2:30pm on Sunday.
To learn more about the roles and expectations of PBA Representatives, please see: http://www.ala.org/aboutala/governance/financialdata/PBAfunction08
·  Webinars
· Leslie verified that we can offer webinars for free and ALA has the infrastructure for that –through Adobe Connect.  John recommended we give him two months’ notice so that he can publicize that.  If paid, John can coordinate that with ALA membership and customer service. They charge $5.00 per person for processing and registering fees.  We previously determined we would like to offer any for free and will further discuss options after ALA annual.
· Reports
· Mimi spoke to Jody Gray about publishing the Guidelines for Outreach to Immigrant Populations. Jody needs some background about guidelines so she can do a press release Leslie or the board might also want to provide a rationale for the value and work of EMIERT.  Leslie will draft something and send it.
· John sent an email about another EMIERT representative needed for the Planning and Budget Assembly. The term is for one year—beginning and ending at annual. One of the main purposes is to assist the ALA Executive board and regarding budget analysis. Leslie will send out an email to the EMIERT Executive Board to solicit interested individuals.
· Catharine mentioned that ALA Council has been very quiet lately. Tess asked about the change with the title of ODLOS and equity and diversity (to Equity and Inclusion).  Leslie shared that there was a lot of discussion on this and that the office solicited comments through January or so. Mimi shared that, due to the deep concerns regarding the change, that it was agreed to keep ODLOS for now for the Office and the advisory committee.
· Other
· Social Responsibilities Round Table (SSRT) has asked for activities and a report from EMIERT.  The Membership Chair usually does this by sending out summaries to the round tables and publicizing our activities.  Until we get a new chair Leslie will continue this, including a recap of midwinter and the upcoming tour, and panels. 
[bookmark: _GoBack] Adjourned 12:00 ET
Lori Mestre, secretary

